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NACCIH Members Present 
Dr. Belinda Anderson, West Long Branch, NJ 
Dr. Todd Braver1, St. Louis, MO 
Dr. Lynn DeBar, Seattle, WA 
Dr. Roni Evans, Minneapolis, MN 
Dr. Diana Fishbein, University Park, PA 
Dr. Joel Greenspan, Baltimore, MD  
Dr. Richard Harris, Ann Arbor, MI 
Dr. Kendi Hensel, Fort Worth, TX 
Dr. Patricia Herman, Santa Monica, CA 
Dr. Tammy Born Huizenga, Grand Rapids, MI 
Dr. Susmita Kashikar-Zuck, Cincinnati, OH 
Dr. Jean King, Worcester, MA 
Dr. John MacMillan, Santa Cruz, CA 
Dr. Lynne Shinto, Portland, OR 
Dr. Wolf Mehling, San Francisco, CA 
Dr. Eric Schoomaker2, Bethesda, MD 
Dr. Justin Sonnenburg, Stanford, CA 
Dr. Gloria Yeh, Boston, MD 
 
1Ad-hoc 
2Ex-officio 

 
NACCIH Members Not Present 
Dr. Anthony Delitto, Pittsburgh, PA 
Dr. Tracy Gaudet2, Washington, DC 
Dr. Barbara Timmermann, Lawrence, KS 
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Closed Session 
 
The seventy-first meeting of the National Advisory Council for Complementary and Integrative 
Health (NACCIH) consisted only of a closed session (i.e., not open to the public), in accordance 
with the provisions set forth in Sections 552b(c)(4) and 552b(c)(6), Title 5, U.S.C., and Section 
10(d) of the Federal Advisory Committee Act, as amended (5 U.S.C. Appendix 2). 
 
The closed session was convened at 3:00 p.m. by Dr. Partap Khalsa, NACCIH Executive 
Secretary. 

A total of 119 applications were assigned to NCCIH for consideration of funding. Applications 
that were noncompetitive, not discussed, or were not recommended for further consideration by 
the scientific review groups were not considered by Council.  

Council concurred with staff recommendations on 70 applications, which requested $38,914,951 
in Year 1 total costs. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  
 
We hereby certify that, to the best of our knowledge, the foregoing minutes are accurate and 
complete. 
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